

APPROVED



**The Associated Students of Las Positas College
Senate Meeting
Thursday October 5, 2017
4:00 pm – Adjournment**

- I. **CALL TO ORDER**
Meeting called to order at 4:00 pm.
- II. **ROLL CALL**

Attendance	
Tatiana Hernandez	P
Zainab Dogar	P
Garett Culbertson	P
Uphie Ngwa	P
Kristie Burgess	P
Jasleen Gill	P
Chris Romero	P
Derrick Montelongo	P
Angele Vasquez	P
Maritza Ventura	abs
Yesenia Medina	P
Simardeep Pajetta	P
Matthew Marsh	P
Turner Zischka	P
Vanessa Pineda	P
Treasure Domingo	P
Jeanne Neika Marcelo	Late
Sarah Whalen	abs
Lylah	P

APPROVED

III. ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA

Motion to adopt agenda made by Ms. Burgess seconded by Mr. Romero motion approved unanimously.

IV. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Approval of agenda motion made a by Mr. Montelongo seconded by Ms. Burgess Motion approved unanimously.

V. GUEST SPEAKERS

Our Guest Speaker Head of Security Mr. Shawn Raider **needs students need student feedback** from the students and the student senate needs to encourage students to meet with campus security to give **feedback to** make the campus safer. Please attend the health and Security meeting on Monday at building 1726 at **12:30 pm**

VI. PUBLIC FORUM

This time is reserved for members of the public to address the Student Senate on all matters not already appearing on the agenda. Please limit comments to three minutes. In accordance with the Brown Act, the Student Senate cannot act upon or discuss these items.

VII. OLD BUSINESS

- A. ASGA Recap** Discussion/Possible Action Scott Miner, Tatiana Hernandez (10 min)
This item is to discuss how this year's DC trip went.

Ms. Burgess went to the event workshops and that snapchat is a really good information and promotional source for events on campus.. Mr. Culbertson said we need to review our constitution and will be working on it in the following weeks. Mr. Miner attended a workshop on holding campus wide forums. Mr. Montelongo attended a workshop on how to improve campus spirit. Ms. Hernandez mentioned how on the of the other DACA attendee will help us find an immigration lawyer and we will do a 2 day DACA event on campus with information tables and help the students who require help.

- B. Club Day Recap** Discussion Kirstie Burgess (5 min)

This item is to discuss the highlights, lowlights, and success of club day, Club Day was unfortunately cancelled due to the lockdown and we need to find a new club day. The new date will be October 18th. Ms. Burgess made a motion to approve \$599 dollars for club day. Seconded by Mr. Romero. Motion approved unanimously

- C. DACA Update** Discussion/Possible Action Tatiana Hernandez (15 min)

This item is to discuss our progress in regards to the DACA issue and possibly approve action to help the efforts. There will an education panel for DACA and will have an immigration attorney come out here. We will provide community resources and postcard tables to send support postcards for DACA to our congressman.

VIII. NEW BUSINESS

- A. ATM Resolution** Discussion/Possible Action Tatiana Hernandez (5 min)

This item is to discuss and approve items pertaining to getting an ATM on campus
This item will be tabled to the next meeting.

- B. Bylaws and constitution** Discussion/Possible Action Garret Culbertson (5 min)

This item is to discuss and possibly approve items relating to the bylaws and constitution.
There are too many duplications from the bylaws and constitution. So we need to review them and correct all this mistakes. We will start by rewriting the bylaws then moving on to the constitution. We will also need to change organization name in a campus wide vote which shall be held at the same time with wheels bus pass vote.

APPROVED

- C. Senator Roundtable!** Discussion/Possible Action Zainab Dogar (5 min)
This item is to discuss and approve items related to the senator roundtable!
We need to come up with a senator roundtable ideas please contact Ms. Dogar if you have any input on the subject.
- D. ASLPC App** Discussion/Possible Action Scott Miner (5 min)
This item is to discuss and approve items related to the ASLPC app and moving to canvas.
No updates on the app
- E. Senate Shirts** Discussion/Possible Action Amanda Ingold (10 min)
This item is to discuss and approve items related to senate shirts
The total for the Shirts came up to 770 dollars with some change without shipping we will need to approved up to 1000 for the shirts. We need to start wearing the shirts more on campus for promotional reasons.
- F. Giving Tuesday** Discussion/Possible Action Tatiana Hernandez (5 min)
This item is to discuss and approve items related to giving Tuesday.
We wish to do a giving Tuesday event where will raise a certain amount of food as donations to the community. We wish to start a food pantry and this will be a great place to begin. Giving Tuesday will be organized as a club event and also there shall be a donation competition for clubs.
- G. Campus Campfire** Discussion/Possible Action Kristie Burgess (5 min)
This item is to discuss and approve items related to campus campfire.
Campus campfire is on Thursday Oct 28 and we still need idea of what we are going to do, we are thinking of doing a movie night, some clubs have suggested to do raffles and food trucks. We also need to start advertising it as well because we do want it to be a community event.
- H. UCWLC Women's con** Discussion/Possible Action Scott Miner (5 min)
This item is to discuss and approve items related to the women's conference.
We are doing the final confirmation from Conference attendees. Next week we are going to the money approval. The conference is the weekend of November 19th in LA at Loyola Marymount University.

IX. OFFICER REPORTS

- A. President** Tatiana Hernandez (Open)
The advisor for the Muslim Student Association Mr. Hasten and the club they have a petition going on for reflection room on campus. Please support them and we will do an event to promote that on campus
- B. Vice President** Zainab Dogar (3 min)
Ms. Dogar oriented new senators so everyone has officially oriented all senators. She will be sending out the agenda for next week please provide input if you have any.
- C. Director of Legislation** Garrett Culbertson (3 min)
Mr. Culbertson attended a workshop on surveys and we need to set up a surveys for various topic on campus so as to get student input on campus He gave us information for the charging stations which he wishes we should have on campus. He proposed we should place the stations in cafeteria, student government office, library and various on busy places on campus. Also we need to further discuss tech difficulties coming with those stations.
- D. Director of Communications** Uphie Ngwa (3 min)
The new office hours were sent out I will be posting them up please do follow your office hours.

APPROVED

E. Director of Events Kirstie Burgess (3 min)

Ms. Burgess went to District facilities meeting last Friday one of the elevators is being out of used because it is constantly on fire mode and also if you have any ideas for campus campfire please inform.

F. ICC Chair Jasleen Gill (3 min)

Ms. Gill the same district facilities meeting and also attended the town hall meeting and so the various reactions to what happened on Wednesday.

G. Senators Various (3 min)

Ms. Domingo mentions that the smart coders but the smartcode charger hasn't been turned on since June and we need to inform facilities about that

H. Committee Reports Various (3 min)

Ms. Vasquez went to a task force meeting called UNDOCU-ALLY and they want to have a dreamer's event where undocumented people will be able to come get information and get some help which helps undocumented people on campus. They need a logo and we will hope to get some art clubs to participate in the creation of a logo.

Ms. Ngwa attended the college council and brought up the how seasonal classes need to be informed as well as increase the class capacity. Then we still really need to an art event on campus there will be further discussion.

I. ASLPC Advisor Scott Miner (Open)

The ASGA attendees were very well behaved this year and he wants to commemorate them. Ms. Ingold and Mr. Miner met with a lady from food bank. And that we can work with to distribute food to students who are need. We will be marketing it as Health and Wellness to make students feel more comfortable with coming to get the food I need.

J. ASLPC Assistant Amanda Ingold (Open)

For people who need senate shirts please meet with Ms. Ingold

K. Student Trustee Chris Romero (Open)

Mr. Romero attended the trustee event and will be working with the trustee of Chabot to get us to one day meet up with the student government at Chabot.

X. ANNOUNCEMENTS

No announcements.

XI. ADJOURNMENT - Please Stay Seated Until Meeting Is Officially Adjourned

Meeting adjourned at 5:37pm.